Photo

Jackson Park was the place to be Saturday as TLU welcomed  over 2,200 riders who stopped for lunch during this year's Bike MS:  Valero 2009 Alamo Ride to the River. Many TLU students, faculty and staff volunteered to help with the event including SGA, the baseball team, Beta Alpha Sigma, Alpha Phi Alpha, Texas Academy of Science, Delta Alpha Delta and many others. After the riders, who started in San Antonio at the Alamo, stopped at TLU, they continued to New Braunfels. Unfortunately Day 2 of the 150 mile ride was flooded out. (Photo by Ryan Brown) 

News

Biology Seminar –F. Benjamin Zhan, Ph.D. professor and director of the Texas Center for Geographic Information Science at Texas State University, will speak on Friday, Nov. 9 at 1 p.m. in Moody Science 101.  Dr. Zhan’s topic will be GIS-Augmented Environmental Health Research.  The lecture is open to all. 

Band concert –There will be something for everyone when the TLU Symphonic Band and the TLU Wind Ensemble present this year’s opening concert, “Fusion,” at 7:30 p.m., Friday, Oct. 9 in Jackson Auditorium.  "Fusion" will include musical selections that blend many cultures, themes and genres. Conducted by TLU Prof. Beth Bronk, the bands’ opening concert is free and open to the public.

Hellos and Good-byes

Welcome to Cecil Defla (Fla) Strawn, new assistant baseball coach.

Athletics

Volleyball - The TLU volleyball road match on Oct. 9 (against Hardin-Simmons in Abilene) has been moved to a 5 p.m. start. The match was originally scheduled for a 6 p.m. start.

Miscellaneous

Dr. Rebecca A. Kosary, assistant professor of history, participated in the Bike MS:  Valero 2009 Alamo Ride to the River this past weekend.  On behalf of the Clear Channel cycling team (pictured at right with Dr. Kosary in the center), and the National MS Society, Dr. Kosary would like to extend a special THANK YOU to all members of the TLU community who volunteered their time and energy on Saturday to assist riders on the TLU campus.  Your smiling faces and good humor were a welcome sight for all of us. 
The Seguin Hispanic Chamber of Commerce will have a drawing for two $500 gasoline gift certificates on Oct. 31.  Tickets are $10 each and proceeds go to the Chamber’s Building Renovation Fund.  You can purchase tickets from Steve Anderson in the University Relations Office, Beck 213.

